Minutes for the WSWCD meeting held Jume 12, 2025, at 6pm at the Wakulla County Extension Office, 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, Fl 32327

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman David Shepard.  Other members in attendance were Kellie Keys, Emily Johnson and Cal Jamison.  There were no guests. 
The agenda was approved unanimously.  Moved by Emily and 2nd by Kellie.
The minutes for the May 8, 2025, Meeting were approved unanimously.  Moved by Kellie and 2nd by Emily.
Treasurer Report: No bank statement was received.  No activity.  David will check the Extension Office about the mail.
There were no Citizens to be heard.
Old Business:
Kellie reported that the FSU Study is currently on summer hiatus and will resume in September.
Cal gave an update on the use of asphalt millings on County roads.  The millings were applied under a contract by Florida Department of Transportation.  
New Business:
Meeting times and dates were reviewed.  The next meeting will be held July 10, 2025.
Supervisor Items:
Cal reported that the U of F PFAS study with interactive map by John Bowden is now available and online.
The fish farm in Woodville has been in the news and Leon County is waiting for the FDAC permit to expire in two months before taking any action against the property.
Cal suggested that the District reach out to the Georgia Soil and Water Conservation Districts north of Leon County to discuss goals as the Florida Department of Environmental Protection does not have any contact with Georgia. A discussion ensued and we will look into reaching out to Georgia districts of Grady and Thomas as well as Leon.
Springs Update:
Cal reported that the visibility is beginning to drop as rains may be increasing the sinking streams flow. The water level is up over the five foot elevation and the flow is also increasing.  Lots of large alligators and seven manatees were spotted on the last Springswatch sampling trip downstream at Wakulla.
Adjourned at 6:16pm.  Moved by Kellie, 2nd by David.  Passed unanimously.




